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PRIV ATE AND SPECIAL LAWS 

OF THE 

STATE OF MAINE. 

1853. 



DOCKS AND HARBOR OF ROCKLAND.-CALAIS IRON COMPANY. 

newspaper printed in the city of Gardiner, seven days at least 
before the day of meeting; and at said meeting, by-laws may be 
adopted and all necessary officers chosen for managing the 
affairs of said corporation. 

SECT. 6. The legislature may, at any time, alter, amend or 
repeal this act, whenever in their opinion the public good may 
require; and this act shall take effect from and after its ap­
proval by the governor. 

[Approved March 10, 1853.] 

Chaptclo :i~o 

An act to protect the shores, docks and harbor of Rockland. 

Be it enacted by the Senate ancl House of Representatives in 
Legislatttre assembled, as follows: 

SECT. 1. It shall hereafter be unlawful for the owners or 
occupants of lime kilns, or any other person or persons, to 
deposit the lime core, kiln slacked lime, or the dirt and ashes 
removed from lime kilns, in and upon the shores, docks and 
harbor of Rockland, in the county of Lincoln, within the ebb 
and flow of tide waters, unles~ the same is so deposited and 
actually used at the time in the construction and building or 
repairing of some wharf or abutment connected with some wharf. 

SEC'l'. 2. Any person violating the provisions of this act 
shall be liable to a penalty of ten dollars for each and every 
offense, to be recovered upon complaint and warrant before the 
municipal court of said town of Rockland, or before any justice 
of the peace residing in said town, one-half to the use of the 
complainant and the other half to the town. 

SEC'l'. 3. This act shall take effect and be in force from and 
after its approval by the governor. 

[Approved March 10, 1853.] 

An act to incorporate the Calais Iron Company. 

Be it enacted by the Senate and HOItse of Representatives in 
Legislature assB1nbled, o,s follows: 

55 
CHAP. 52. 

Act subject to 
control of 
legislature. 

Obstruetions 
in docks, &c., 
prohibited. 

Penalty for 
violation, &c. 

SECT. 1. William Dening, Frederic A. Pike, James C. Swan, Corporators. 

Elijah D. Green, and Alexander Gilmor, with their associates 


